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Dear Members of the Ralls County Missouri Historical Society:

Society Annual Picnic

The September meeting of the Ralls County Historical Society will be the annual picnic
at the Perry City park shelter on Saturday, September 20 from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m..
The 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m. time will be open for members and visitors to visit and to
view the displays and discuss future and present projects of the Society. The regular
meeting will be from 11:00 till noon. At noon there will a free BBQ for members
prepared by Fred and Ralph Omer. After the meal there will be a special display by
the "Ralls, Marion and Northeast Missouri Archaeological Society.” Members of the
archaeological society will be available to discuss their displays and to look at members
and visitors’ artifacts. This would a great time to find out about your artifacts from
experts. There will also be the displays from the unveiling of the “Short Line Railroad
Spur Historic Trail" on August 23, repairs needed on the Ralls County House and
member’s personal projects. Because of this day time meeting it is hoped that members
who are unable to attend our night meeting because work or distance will be able to
attend and give use the input on our many projects. Many of the people are our most
active members in the background, but for some reason or the other is unable to attend
our night meeting.

The public is invited to attend especially the archaeological display from 1:00 p.m. to
4:00 p.m..

Short Line sign and depot;

The unveiling of the "Short Line Railroad Spur Historic Trail" New London was a large
success and well attended by both railroad and history buffs. Between 85 and 90 railroad
buffs and people who are interested in history were in attendance. There was a large
display of Short Line photos and artifacts and was well received. For those who could not
attend, it was announced that we have been able to lease the Center, MO Short Line depot
and plan to start restoring it soon. If you would be interested in helping fiscally or
financially, please let we know. We can use carpenters, painters and labor to get the old
building back in shape. At a later date we will have a meeting with those interested
helping with the restoration at the depot to determine what is needed and make plans on
how to complete the restorations. If you would like to donate money toward the project
remember, we are 501c3. A group called the “Friends of the Short Line” is being formed



to get rest of the Short Line r ecognized with signs and restore the remaining depots alone
the line. If you are interested in joining and helping to organize such a group contact me.

Back to School In November

Our November 20 meeting will be at Oak Hill School northeast of New London. A Group
headed by Ray Crane, former student of the school, has restored this school which parts
of date back to 1892. Doors open at 6:00 p.m. and meetings beginning at 7:00 p.m.
Directions will be in the November “Newsletter.” This will a great time for your kids or
grandch ildren to see how it was to go to a rural school house.

Area Events
September 8; Landmarks of Northeast Missouri Inc. meeting 7:00 p.m. at Palmyra State
Bank basement, 400 S. Main. The public is encouraged to attend.

September 27, “Time Was Days” Perry MO
September 28, “Old Perry High Reunion” Perry MO

October 17, 18, & 19; Porter’s Raid at Palmyra MO sponsored by the Landmarks of
Northeast Missouri Inc.

Ralls County Courthouse Restoration

I plan to meet with the county commissioners before the next meeting and find
out where they are on the Courthouse restoration. It has been almost two years since talks
with the County began about the restoration of the New London Courthouse and the 150
year anniversary in 2008 will be here before we know it. This is one of the items we can
discuss at the picnic meeting this month.

Ralls County Library and/or Museum

Almost weekly we get ether books, atlases, files, family trees, articles and other
items given to us or someone wants to give us such items. We need to have a library
and/or museum to be able to preserve and share these items with the public. I have turned
down large collections because we have no place to display or preserve such items. Most
people have said they would keep them till we could get a location or place to store them.
Some have gone to other groups who have a museum now. The new Ralls County library
being planned has no plans to include a history or genealogy room. Even if they did make
a room available, they could only use the books. There are many problems in having and
keeping a museum or library. Some of these are; 1. Finding a location for us to house it,
2. Money to Rent or buy it, 3. Personnel and manpower to operate it, 4. Security for the
items and building, 5. Funding to maintain utilities, insurance and the other expenses, 6.
Cataloging, indexing and filing items. The most important thing is that we can guarantee
that the items would go to another group like the State Historical Society in case our



group couldn’t maintain a location or should be disbanded. I would like to have your
input on that is via mail, e-mail, telephone and at the meeting on the 20™.

The “Shortline” depot is too small and does not have utilities, it will be able to use
to display small railroad items and a display of photos of both the “Shortline” and Ralls
county history during the summer or good weather.

Madisonville Cemetery-Clean-tUp—













